
 
     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      Committee of the Whole Agenda Communication 
 

 
 
Meeting Date:  September 12, 2022 
 
Prepared By:  Dennis Carr – City Engineer 
 
Agenda Item:  Request for Groundwater Use Restriction Ordinance – 305 Peoria Street 
 
Explanation:  The property owner of 305 Peoria Street (Sarkis and Antoinette Khoury) have been in 
the process of site remediation since the gas station closed and the tanks were removed from the 
ground many years ago prior to the construction of Khoury’s Restaurant in 2004. 
 
Midwest Environmental Consulting & Remediation Services Inc. reached out to City staff to discuss 
an ordinance that would restrict the use of groundwater from this area as an institutional control for the 
remediation. Penny Silzer with Midwest Environmental will be in attendance to present and discuss 
this ordinance request.  A letter from Ms. Silzer describing the request, the draft ordinance, and the 
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency model ordinance are attached. 
 
Fiscal Impact:  Staff sees no fiscal impact to the passing of such an ordinance. 
 
Recommendation Summary: The City does not allow for a new well to be drilled in the City’s water 
service area if the area can be serviced with our water system. Staff informed Midwest that we would 
not take the lead on such a discussion and that they would need to present to Council on their own 
behalf. 
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